MINUTES OF STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING

OF THE 

DEL MONTE BEACH NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

November 28, 2023
A Steering Committee Meeting of the Del Monte Beach Neighborhood Association was held at 145 Spray on November 28, 2023.  Attending were Joe Fogel, Marian Deering, Carol Harpster, Larry Gamble, Jayme Fields, Marigrace Gamble, Lori Mazzuca, Jerry Swisher, David Potter, and Andrea Olsen-Medina (via phone).  Katherine Barry was absent. 
The meeting was called to order at 6:10 pm by President Joe Fogel.  The Minutes of the meeting of October 24, 2023 were approved unanimously.
President Fogel discussed plans for the Association meeting which will be held on January 27, 2024.  It was agreed that the meeting would be at Bay View and a donation of $200 will be given for use of the room.  The votes for election of officers will be presented and any nominations will be heard, votes finalized, and new officers appointed.  Pizza and soda, cookies and coffee will be served.  Dr. Fogel will send ballots and 2024 membership applications to all residents at least 30 days before the January 27th meeting.
Nominations for office holders should be received by December 28, 2023.
Vice President Marian Deering passed out By-laws with proposed changes, which will  be presented to the membership at the January 27th meeting for approval.  She stated that she will work with Joe Fogel and Larry Gamble in counting the votes received before the meeting and any presented at the meeting, making sure that dues of $20 were paid and only one vote per postal address was received.
Treasurer Larry Gamble presented a receipt indicating that the balance in the bank is now $6,993.62.
Jayme Fields said that she will push the City to work with her regarding installation of the cameras.  There was discussion regarding the appointment of the NIP alternate by the Mayor without consulting the neighborhood association.
Lori Mazzuca stated that the residents at 118 Dunecrest are taking down the Cypress tree; Thys told her that it is being dealt with.
David Potter reported that he talked to City workers Lou and Santos regarding the toilets.  He was told that they should be cleaned three times a week in the summer and two times a week in winter.  However, because they are “yellow” and “ADA” it is very difficult to get a company to do the job.  The City has no inspections programs and they don’t do porta potties.  Andrea said that she rents a porta potty and pays $250 a week for once a week cleaning.  
Dr. Fogel moved, and Jayme Fields seconded a motion that David Potter should go back to the City and tell them that the color should be irrelevant and we don’t care about ADA.  We just want clean toilets.  The motion passed unanimously.
The next meeting will be on December 12, 2023, at 6:00 pm at 5 Dunecrest Avenue.

There being no further business, the meeting closed.

Carol Harpster, Secretary

